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From the Pastor 

The Rev. Dr. Keith C. Alderman              

The Spirit and the Truth 

Have you walked into the Fellowship Hall of Pilgrim 

Congregational Church lately?  If you do, you will 

come face to face with a magnificent parade float 

which our church members created in order to 

represent our church in the 100th Anniversary of the 

City of Leominster, MA becoming incorporated as a 

City.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The parade was held on September 27 at 1 PM, but 

the work began much, much earlier.  Many 

volunteers, too many to mention here, spent 100's of 

hours of time and effort designing, laying out, and 

building a replica of our church building.  The replica 

had to fit on a heavy equipment trailer, and also has 

other interesting aspects, as well.  For example, the 

steeples were made to fold down in case we traveled 

under low wires or other obstructions.  The building 

was made so that it could easily be taken apart and 

moved inside or outside, as we needed it to be.  Each 

brick in the model was hand painted on the side by 

our volunteers.  More importantly, in the front of the 

model of the church, the doors of the church were 

positioned to be open, so that it represented the fact 

that the doors of our church are open for the members 

and friends of Pilgrim Congregational Church who 

come here for Christian spiritual nurture and truth.  

Pews from the sanctuary were placed on the parade 

float so that our members, dressed much as they 

would have been a century ago, could sit when the 

float was in motion.  A model of an apple tree, replete 

with apples, celebrated our connection with Johnny 

Appleseed.  More volunteers carried banners which 

proudly exclaimed ñPilgrim Congregational Churchò 

and ñPlanting the seeds of faith, fellowship, and fun 

since 1743.ò  The Bible tells us that ñGod is spirit, and 

that those who worship God must worship in spirit 

and in truthò (Jn 4:24).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It would be wonderful, indeed, were we to take our 

spirit in this church and continue to share it with the 

people of Leominster so the people of this city can 

see what a gift that PCC and her people are to this 

city.  It would be wonderful if the happiness and joy 

I saw surrounding our accomplishment that day 

continues into the Thanksgiving and Christmas 

season.  The Christian message carries within it the 

spirit of life and the truth of our lives.  My prayer for 

us is that we continue to carry the light of Christ to 

the people of Leominster and beyond.  We have 

much good and much spirit that we can be thankful 

for.  It would be a shame for Pilgrim to be less than 

she could be because we donôt share our gifts.  

November is the season of Thanksgiving ï so let us 

share our God given gifts with others  ï those we 

know, and those who are yet to be our friends.    

          Faithfully, Rev. Keith              



From the Associate Pastor 

Jonathan Elsensohn 

 

éBecause we don't know, we get to think of life as an inexhaustible well. Yet everything happens a 

certain number of times, and a very small number, really. How many more times will you remember 

a certain afternoon of your childhood, some afternoon that's so deeply a part of your being that you 

can't even conceive of your life without it? Perhaps four or five times more. Perhaps not even. How 

many more times will you watch the full moon rise? Perhaps twenty. And yet it all seems limitless. 

-Paul Bowles, ñThe Sheltering Skyò 

 

As some of you may know, I recently attended a 10 day silent retreat. It was a deeply centering 

time, enabling participants to quiet and focus their minds, to step out of the hectic pace we all too 

often find ourselves enmeshed in. One day, during one of the 8 meditation session, I was flooded 

by a stream of memories, ones I would have sworn were lost, ones whose absence I was not even 

aware of.  

It turns out we never really forget anything. I'd heard this from neuroscientists, and seen it in 

Alzheimer's patients, as their lives and memories unspooled in the progression of their disease. But 

if you give your mind time to get quiet, get still, it all comes back: a certain smile on the lips of an 

old love; the linoleum floor from a particularly vivid dream; hotel rooms in far lands; the view of a 

willow out my childhood window, framed against a sky so blue, where the sun has not set these 

past 30 years. All of these memories remained with me, despite my inability to call them to mind for 

years in some cases. 

This got me thinking about all of the other things that live and thrive in our vast interior spaces, and 

how deeply they affect us. These subaltern memories provide the framework of our lives, and yet 

we so rarely have the chance to consider them. November is Stewardship month here at Pilgrim 

Church, and I wonder how many of our attitudes about giving and serving stem from these old, vital 

(but all too often unconsidered) beliefs? We do stewardship, and our own sense of what it means to 

serve, a disservice when we reduce it merely to a matter of dollars and cents. There is no arguing 

that the money is important, but I believe that the greater part of stewardship resides in these 

interior spaces, for it is there that we truly have the opportunity to let our service change us. This is 

not merely a matter of keeping the lights on, or the oil tanks full: it is an opportunity to do the work 

of bringing forth the Kingdom of Heaven 

-Pastor Jon.  

 
 

 
   

 

 

 



 

Ik`an]pknço Ikiajp 

 

Some Things Never Change 

ñWe have been the recipients of the choicest bounties of Heaven. We have been 

preserved, these many years, in peace and prosperity. We have grown in numbers, wealth 

and power, as no other nation has ever grown. But we have forgotten God. We have 

forgotten the gracious hand which preserved us in peace, and multiplied and enriched and 

strengthened us; and we have vainly imagined, in the deceitfulness of our hearts, that all 

these blessings were produced by some superior wisdom and virtue of our own. 

Intoxicated with unbroken success, we have become too self-sufficient to feel the 

necessity of redeeming and preserving grace, too proud to pray to the God that made us!ò 

In America today, many people, due to the wealth and prosperity they enjoy, fail to give 

thanks to the One who blessed them with their prosperity. Still others, less fortunate, buy 

their lottery tickets in hopes of becoming part of the aforementioned. While many more are 

trapped in the day to day importance of themselves. Too busy running errands and soccer 

practice pickups, but who wonôt take the time to sit down at dinner, together, and thank 

God for all they enjoy. 

In closing, the opening paragraph was part of a Resolution that asked President Lincoln to 

proclaim a national day of prayer and fasting adopted on March 3, and signed by President 

Lincoln on March 30, 1863, one month before the fast day was observed. Truly, some 

things never change. 

Peter Hauge  

 

 

 



Youth Group  

Selling 12ò Balsam Fir 

Martin Wreaths  

 $12.00  

They will be distributed 

on  

Sunday November 29th  

Proceeds will be used to defray  

the cost of retreats 
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ά! ǘŀƴƎƛōƭŜ ƎƛƊ ƳŀŘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƭƻǾƛƴƎ ƘŀƴŘǎΣ 
Ƙŀǎ ŀ ǇƻǿŜǊŦǳƭ ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ŀƴŘ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎ 
ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ 
ƘŜŀƭƛƴƎΦ DƛǾƛƴƎ ŀ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǎƘŀǿƭ 
ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ  ǿŜ ǿƛǎƘΣ 
ƘƻǇŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
ƳƛŘǎǘ ƻŦ ǘǊƻǳōƭŜΦέ 
 

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƳƛƎƘǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǎƘŀǿƭ ǘƻ ōŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΣ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŜŘ ŀǊǊƛǾŜǎΦ 
 
tǊŀȅŜǊ ǎƘŀǿƭǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǘǊƛŀƴƎƭŜΣ ǊŜŎǘŀƴƎƭŜ ƻǊ ǎǉǳŀǊŜΦ /ŀƴ ōŜ ŀƴȅ ŎƻƭƻǊ ōǳǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ƘŀƴŘƳŀŘŜΦ 
ό/ƻƭƻǊ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǝƻƴΥ .ƭǳŜ ŦƻǊ ǇŜŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ DǊŜŜƴ ŦƻǊ ƭƛŦŜύΦ  
 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƻƴŜΣ ƳŀȅōŜ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ǎƻƳŜ ȅŀǊƴΣ ƻǊ ƎƛƊ ŎŀǊŘǎ ǘƻ aƛŎƘŀŜƭǎ 
ƻǊ Wƻ!ƴƴǎ ƻǊ ²ŀƭaŀǊǘΣ ǿƘŜǊŜǾŜǊ ȅŀǊƴ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜŘΦ 
 
²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǎƘŀǿƭǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƻƴ ƘŀƴŘΣ ŀƴŘ ƻƴŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƎƛƊŜŘΦ 
 
²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƪƴƛǩƴƎ ƴŜŜŘƭŜǎ όƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǇŀƛǊ ƻŦ ǎƛȊŜ рлΩǎ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ 
ōǊƻƻƳǎǝŎƪ ƭŀŎŜύΣ ŎǊƻŎƘŜǘ Ƙƻƻƪǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǎǎƻǊǘŜŘ ƻŘŘǎ ϧ ŜƴŘǎ όƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ƻƴŜ ǎǝǘŎƘ ŎƻǳƴǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ 
ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǇŀƛǊǎ ƻŦ ǊǳōōŜǊ ǝǇǎ ŦƻǊ ƪƴƛǩƴƎ ƴŜŜŘƭŜǎύΣ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŀ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ŘƻƴŀǝƻƴΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ 
ƴŜŜŘ ƻŦ ǘƻƻƭǎ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƘŀǿƭΣ ŎƻƳŜ ƛƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜ ŀƴŘ ōǊƻǿǎŜΗ hǊΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ 
ǿƘŀǘ ǎƛȊŜ Ƙƻƻƪ ƻǊ ƴŜŜŘƭŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƭŀŎƪƛƴƎΣ Ŏŀƭƭ ƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ tŀǘ wŜƛƭƭŜȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ 
ǘŀƪŜ ŀ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΦ 
 
LŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ƳƻǊŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ .ƻƴƴƛŜ IŀǘƘŀǿŀȅ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ hŶŎŜΦ 

Prayer Shawl Blessing  

Prayers shawls that have been crafted by Sharlene Aubuchon, Pat Reilley and Penny 

Faul were blessed during the October 11th service. . If there is someone who you 

know that would benefit from receiving a prayer shawl, please contact the church 

office. 

                          Thanks, Bonnie 



!

Saturday , December 5 , 10AM to 5 PM 

and Sunday, December 6, after church service 

 

YOU ASK WHAT YOU CAN DO! 

 
Needed: batches of Christmas cookies or candy; handmade gifts such as 

scarves, mittens, headbands, hats, purses;  wreaths and swags;  Christmas 

decorations;  gifts for cats and dogs;  gently used Christmas decorations or 

Christmas jewelry 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR, ATTEND THE FAIRE, SPREAD THE WORD,  

BRING YOUR FRIENDS AND RELATIVES, VOLUNTEER ! 

 

Organization Meeting, Sunday, November 8  

at 11:00 in Fellowship Hall 
 

Questions? Offers!   Call Karen McNall at 978 537-6351 

 

 

Quilt Raffle 

Bonnie Bohnet has donated a beautiful quilt she herself made.  The unique pattern of the 

quilt is "Ribbons". A raffle for the quilt will be held the day of the Christmas Faire. Tickets 

are $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00. The quilt will be displayed and tickets will be on sale every 

Sunday in November. Books of tickets to be sold outside of church will also be available to 

sell to friends, relatives, and co-workers. All proceeds will be added to the Faire profits. 
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PROMOTE YOUR BUSINESS IN 
THE ñMESSENGERò 

Pilgrim Congregational Church invites members 
and friends to advertise your business in our 
monthly newsletter.  The cost is $25.00 per 
calendar quarter.  Simply submit a business card 
or equivalent-size notice to the church office, 
along with payment, for however many quarters 
youôd like the ad to run.  This is a wonderful 
opportunity to promote your business while 
contributing financially to the churchôs 
operations.  We thank the following people for 
advertising in the ñMessengerò:  

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS  

11/1 Sandra Mosher 

11/3 Richard C. Budd, Jr. 

11/4 Eric Choudhary 

11/11 Rachael Rich 

11/12 Connie Musgrove 
Walter Setzco 

11/13 Eric Elliot 
Christie Fusco 
Cid Vargo 

11/14 James Nadeau 

11/19 Bonnie Bohnet 
Paul DeBalsi 

11/20 Katerina Stassen 

11/22 Bonnie Chesbrough 
John Rooney 
Dick Vaughn 

11/25 Hannah Nikolow 
Carol Whittier 

11/26 Nina Burke 

11/27 Daniel F. Simmons 
Lillian Spring 
Glenn Wright 

11/28 Todd Cormier 

11/29 Lucille Sampson 

11/30 David Carlson 

The Missions 
Committee 

will be hosting Coffee 
Hour during the month of 

November. 



 

From the Board of Trusteesé.. 

 Pilgrim Congregational Church has received a 

generous gift to be used towards the churchôs 

operational expenses, including maintaining and 

repairing the property.  The Trustees are putting together 

a ñwish listò of suggestions for purchase of items, 

services and/or repairs that the church needs. If you have questions, please speak 

with Jason Vallee, otherwise, submit your suggestions/requests to him via e-mail 

with as much detail as possible (i.e. size, number, amounts, and most importantly 

NEW OPEN DOOR POLICY    
 

The safety committee, with recommendations from the Leominster Police Department, 

has been looking at ways to keep the building and, most importantly, the people of 

Pilgrim Church, safe at all times. 

 

One of the biggest areas of concern is that the door on the library side is often left 

unlocked so that people can enter for meetings, etc. 

 

Beginning immediately, we are asking that all committee chairs, or those organizing 

events, meetings, etc., return to that door and lock it after the posted start times.   For 

example, if your meeting starts at 6:30...unlock the door when you arrive to set up, then 

at 6:45 excuse yourself from the meeting for just a brief moment and relock the door.  In 

this day of cell phones and texting, just have any late arrivers text a friend at the meeting 

to be let in. 

 

We are asking those who rent the building and outside groups to use the same protocol.  

 

The committee will be instituting other safety procedures in the upcoming weeks and will 

keep the congregation informed of our progress.  Any questions, ask a committee 

member or join us as a part of the committee.  

 

Thanksé     

Mary Mullahy, Evelyn Jimenez, Peter Hauge, Cherie Rivera, Jon Elsensohn, Glenn 

Wright, Rev. Keith 



 

 

 

 

Our sympathy is extended to Rachelle 

Lappinen-Soubouttin on the recent 

death of her mother,  Maureen Credit 

Lappinen. 

 

For NOVEMBER, please consider purchasing some additional 

non-perishable items when you are shopping for the 

upcoming holidays.  Items like cans of tuna will not take up 

much room; how about a can or two of regular soup - not very 

large either. However, if you have lots of room in your cart you 

might consider some pasta and/or pasta sauce.   

Whatever the capacity of your cart or budget please remember our food pantry as you do 

your shopping.  Thank you and Happy Thanksgiving! Bev, Martha, and Nancy  

 

The Deacons will be offering gift cards for Thanksgiving 

to those people in need.  If you know of a family, please 

contact Mary Mullahy, Bonnie Clifton or the office. 

  

 

Address Changes: 

 

Nat Keogh, Sunrise Assisted Living, 6 Beth Ave., Apt. 339, Leominster, MA 01453 

Sean and Tracy Trickett, 41 Douglas Ave., Leominster, MA 01453 

Rebecca Mullahy, 503 South Meadow Rd., Lancaster, MA  01523  



 

The season of Advent is the time that we await and prepare for   the 

coming of Christ into the World. As we prepare for Advent, the Worship 

Committee invites you to help prepare our Church and Sanctuary for the 

Advent Season.  

 

On Saturday, November 21
st

  we plan to clean the Sanctuary, clean the 

Narthex and polish the silver and brass.  

 

On Saturday, November 28
th

 we will prepare the Sanctuary for the Hanging of the Greens 

service on November 29
th

. At the beginning of November we will place sign up sheets for 

each of the 3  activities on the Opportunity table in Fellowship Hall.  

 

Please prayerfully consider your availability and opportunity to help us at one of the most 

meaningful times in the lives of Christians and  Pilgrim Church.  

 

The Worship Committee will also have sign up sheets for greeters and Acolytes during the 

months of November and December.  

  

In Faith & Fellowship  

The Worship Committee  

HELPERS NEEDED FOR CHURCH HOLIDAY CLEAN UP 

With the Christmas season upon us, it is once again time to spruce 

up the sanctuary and narthex to prepare for the Hanging of the 

Greens celebration on Sunday, November 29th.   The cleaning and 

set up will be done on two separate Saturdays.  Sign-up sheets will 

be on the Opportunity Table. 

 

Cleaning - Saturday, November 21st from 9:00 to noon:  A Cleaning Party will clean and 

polish the pews, altar, carpets, windowsills, etc., as well as polishing the silver and brass.   

Decorating - Saturday, November 28th from 9:00 to noon:  The decorations for the Hanging 

of the Greens service will be staged around the sanctuary and the Christmas tree will be put 

up.   

The Worship Committee will appreciate all the help we can get, particularly for the cleaning 

session. So grab your buckets and rags and come join us.  



Womenôs Book Bash  

 November 29, 2015 

 

Busy days are upon us as Thanksgiving and Christmas soon will 

be here.  Even so, we can find some time to sit down for a while 

and enjoy a good book.  Our next selection, The Light Between 

Oceans, debuts a stunning new voice in fiction and is a novel 

both heartbreaking and transcendent. 

 

The Light Between Oceans 

by M. L. Steadman 

After four harrowing years on the Western Front, Tom Sherbourne returns to Australia and takes a 

job as the lighthouse keeper on Janus Rock, nearly half a dayôs journey from the coast. To this isolated 

island, where the supply boat comes once a season and shore leaves are granted every other year at 

best, Tom brings a young, bold and loving wife, Isabel. Years later, after two miscarriages and one 

stillbirth, the grieving Isabel hears a babyôs cries on the wind. A boat has washed up onshore carrying a 

dead man and a living baby. 

Tom, whose records as a lighthouse keeper are meticulous and whose moral principles have withstood a 

horrific war, wants to report the man and infant immediately. But Isabel has taken the tiny baby to her 

breast. Against Tomôs judgment, they claim her as their own and name her Lucy. When she is two, 

Tom and Isabel return to the mainland and are reminded that there are other people in the world. 

Their choice has devastated one of them. 

M. L. Stedmanôs mesmerizing, beautifully written novel seduces us into accommodating Isabelôs 

decision to keep this ñgift from God.ò And we are swept into a story about extraordinarily compelling 

characters seeking to find their North Star in a world where there is no right answer, where justice for 

one person is anotherôs tragic loss. 

The Light Between Oceans is exquisite and unforgettable, a deeply moving novel. 

 

We will meet at the home of Barbara Jablonski, 149 Bridle Cross Road, Fitchburg, MA.  Barbaraôs 

phone number is 978-342-2272. Come join us on Sunday, November 29, 2015 from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. to 

share your thoughts and feelings with other women of the church.  Call Beth Lyle at 978-537-6964 if 

you have any questions or need a ride. 

Read Ahead: 

Boston Girl by Anita Diamant 



SCRIP/Hannaford Gift Card Fundraiser    

This is a simple easy way to turn purchases you already make 

into money for the church.  Just purchase a gift card for the 

face dollar amount to any of a number of retailers  The church 

gets a percentage of the value while you get the full amount of 

the gift card to use yourself or give as a gift 

Orders are taken on the second Sunday of each month and are delivered by the end of the 

week.  You can use an order form from the opportunity table, or just write your order on a 

piece of paper and put it with your check payable to the church in the vice moderator 

mailbox or give it to Mary Mullahy. 

Mary shares with us that she typically keeps Hannaford for her groceries, CVS, Sunoco, 

Target, and a few of her favorite restaurants on hand at all times for her personal use.  If you 

have a trip planned most of the major rental cars and hotel chains also offer gift cards.   If 

you have any home remodeling planned consider using gift cards you purchase from 

Lowe's, Home Depot, etc. 

Any questions, ask Mary at marymullahy1@gmail.com. 

Monday Evening Adult Study  ï  Sing to God a New Song 

Beginning Monday November 16 and ending Monday December 7, 2015 we will be offering an 

adult study entitled Sing to God a New Song.  For one hour, each Monday evening, from 7 to 

8 PM, we will be examining the history, authorship, words, and theology of your favorite 

hymns.  Why were our hymns written, and by whom?  For what reason?  For what purpose, 

and why do we continue to sing them?  For the next few Sundays we will be putting index 

cards in your worship order.  Write the names of your favorite hymns on them.  We will 

examine them together.  Come on Monday evenings, and find out more about your favorite 

hymns. 

 

 



In sync 

 Need another reason to join the 
choir? Consider this: 
Neuroscientists in Sweden 
discovered that singersô heartbeats 
tend to synchronize, which leads to 
a sense of emotional calm and 
bonding.  
 ñJoint action leads to joint 
perspectives,ò write the researchers. 
ñIn other words, singers may 
change their egocentric perspective 
of the world to a ówe-perspective,ô 
which causes them to perceive the 

world from the same point of view.ò 
 So start singing ð and enjoy the many benefits and 
blessings of being part of a choir! 
 
*** 
 
Thanksgiving Beatitudes 

 
Be thankful that you donôt already 
have everything you desire. If you 
did, what would there be to look 
forward to? 
 
Be thankful when you donôt know something, for it gives 
you the opportunity to learn. 
 
Be thankful for the difficult times. During those times you 
grow. 
 
Be thankful for your limitations, because they give you 
opportunities for improvement. 
 
Be thankful for each new challenge, because it will build 
your strength and character. 
 
Be thankful for your mistakes. They will teach you 
valuable lessons. 
 
Be thankful when youôre tired and weary, because it means 
youôve made a difference. 
                                                               ðAuthor unknown 
 
*** 
 
Some perspective 

 
 We can be thankful to a friend for a few acres, or a little 
money; and yet for the freedom and command of the whole 
earth, and for the great benefits of our being, our life, 
health and reason, we look upon ourselves as under no 
obligation. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
ðSeneca the Elder (54 B.C.ï39 A.D.) 
 
*** 
 
 

From harm to good 

 
 Squanto, the Native American who 
helped the Pilgrims, has a background 
remarkably similar to that of Joseph in 
Genesis. 
 Years before the Pilgrims arrived in America, 
English traders kidnapped Squanto and other Native 
Americans and sold them as slaves in Spain. Incredibly, 
Squanto was bought by monks, who set him free and 
taught him about Jesus. Later Squanto sailed to England, 
hoping for passage to America. But he had to wait years, 
so he worked as a stable hand and learned English. 
Finally able to travel home, he was devastated to find 
his tribe wiped out by smallpox.  
 A couple of years later, the Pilgrims came ashore, 
tired, sick and having lost many shipmates on the way. 
Implausibly, they met an English-speaking Native 
American, who shared his friendship and knowledge. 
Like Joseph going from his homeland to Egypt and from 
slave to expert leader, Squanto experienced Godôs 
leading ð even when the path was littered with 
misfortune.  
 Using Squanto, God saved a whole community. 
What some intended for harm, God turned into good 
(see Genesis 50:20). 
 
*** 
 
Guide my words 

 
 Father, I face another day in which I will be called 
upon to use my words wisely and well. May they 
encourage those who listen. May they speak truth but 
also be said in love. May I pause before I pounce. May I 
be bold enough to speak when I would rather run away. 
Lord, I give my mouth to you today. May what comes 
forth be sweet and not bitter. May the journey each word 
takes from my mind to my heart to my lips be guided by 
your hand. May what comes out be life-giving rather 
than causing death. May my words make you proud and 
bring you glory. In Jesusô name, Amen. 
                     ðKaren Ehman, Keep It Shut (Zondervan) 
 
*** 
 
A saintly party 

 
 A priest told the children of his 
parish they could come trick-or-
treating at the rectory, but only if they 
dressed up as a saint. So a group 
arrived on the eve of All Saintsô Day: 
one dressed as St. Anthony, one as St. 
Joseph, another in a St. Clare costume 
ð and then a child dressed as a dog.  
 ñMy boy,ò exclaimed the priest, ñyou were supposed 
to come as a saint!ò 
 ñI did!ò replied the child. ñIôm St. Bernard.ò 
 
*** 


